MINUTES OF THE UNIVERSITY FACULTY, NOVEMBER 12, 1962

The University Faculty met in regular session at 4:00 p.m., Monday, November 12, 1962 in the Assembly Room of Lafferty Hall. Vice President Albright presided.

The minutes of October 8, 1962 were approved as circularized.

The Chairman stated that under established policy a decision had been made to revise some of the procedures for admission to the University and that a report would be presented to the Faculty. He then called on Dean Elton who reported that effective with the fall semester of 1964 all freshmen would be required to take the American College Test rather than the College Qualification Test. He stated that the charge to the student would be \$4, that test centers would be conveniently located throughout the state for easy access, and that the student could write the examination on any one of four dates during the year.

In support of the decision he made the following statements:

that it would be possible to take the ACT at the end of the junior year in high school, apply for admission to the University, and a decision be made on the basis of six semesters of high school work and the ACT results; or the student could write the examination during his senior year, or during the summer preceding enrollment, apply for admission and be notified immediately, thus speeding up immeasureably the admissions process.

that it would remove the University from the testing business to a large extent; furnish a combined prediction based on both high school grade and test score; and that test results would be available at the time of student arrival on campus which would be invaluable for counseling and advising.

Dean Elton informed the Faculty that due to a change-over in IBM machines the Registrar's Office had fallen behind in the IBM schedule for mid-term grades; that these grades would be due in Registrar's Office at 4:00 p.m., Wednesday, November 21st, and it was hoped that they would be printed and back to the advisers by Monday, November 26th.

Acting Dean Harper stated that a situation arose at the Homecoming Game which had been the source of many telephone calls and adverse publicity; that at the time the president of Student Congress started to announce the Queen candidate there was a feedback from the microphone which distorted his voice making him sound inebriated. This was not true and he wished the Faculty to have the true facts.

Dr. Thompson announced to the Faculty that due to unavoidable delays it would probably be the beginning of the spring semester before the 200 library cubicles could be assigned.

The meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.

Secretary